It is irresponsible, reckless and dangerous to support HB 3065 !
At this point - with the life-threatening condition of our communities, our eco-systems, and our planet, Portland has no business
expanding freeways! This is ludicrous!

| understand No More Freeways has repeatedly caught ODOT blatantly lying about the traffic projections included in the Rose
Quarter Freeway Expansion. This is NOT AVIABLE long term solution to traffic congestion. The only way to reduce traffic
congestion is to implement congestion pricing versus tolling (this is a nationwide failure lining the pockets of a few - even foreign
companies).

NO MORE BLANK CHECKS TO THE FOSSIL FUEL INDUSTRY! 40% of Oregon’s carbon emissions come from transportation!
We need to use the roads we already have better, not add more — and we instead need to be investing in public transportation,
walkable communities, high speed rail, electric intercity buses, charging stations, and maintaining existing roads and public right-of-
way free of homelessness/garbage and feces.

ODOT is NOT ATRUSTWORTHY AGENCY - DO NOT give them billions of dollars for freeway projects !

ODOT's record of massive cost overruns, slights-of-hands, overpromising and under-delivering is a HUGE RED FLAG!

| have first hand experience with our neighborhood sidewalk project!

The agency is fundamentally incapable of transparency, accountability, or pushing policy that meets any conservation, equity, or
mobility goals other than handing out massive construction contracts to asphalt, automobile, oil, and freight lobbyists. REPULSIVE
GREED and SHORT-SIGHTEDNESS.

ODOT has so many other priorities in need of desperate funding — why should we give them a slush fund for more freeways? This is
IDIOTIC and CORRUPT!

ATTEND TO THE MASSIVE HOMELESS PROBLEM AND THE DEGRADATION OF OUR CITY WITH THESE DOLLARS - OR

WAKE UP Speaker Kotek !
The continued cost escalations, the public records showing ODOT was lying about the width of the freeway, the hidden plans to
move the freeway even closer to Harriet Tubman Middle School .... on and on for years and years - is disgusting to say the least.

Kelly Brignell - Portland, OR 97239



